
   Code rood – update of corona-prevention-rules 
 
Dear parents 
 
Friday February 5 you received a letter from the school with information about the 
new code in the fight against the pandemic: ‘code rood’.  Our school has to live up to 
new rules, designed by the city council.  
Please carefully read the new rules that are in place from February 8. 
 
 
*LAGERE school (Matisse - Van Eyck) 
 

• Entrance and exit: stays the school park, parents and children say goodbye in 

the park.  

• Class starts at 8.20. Please be on time.  

• Late? Enter via the school park entrance.  

• Always disinfect hands when you enter or leave the school building.  

• Lunch: all children bring their own lunch, there are no warm meals any more, 

children eat lunch in their class room.  

• Gym classes can go on, we are still not allowed to go to the swimming pool. 

 

*KLEUTER (Da Vinci - Gaudi) 
 

• Entrance and exit: Achterstraat via Azaleapark. 

• Come on time, classes start at 8.20.  

• Parents cannot enter the school building any more, and should say goodbye 

to their children in front of the building at the green gate.  

• Don’t hang around in front of the building, keep your distance form other 

parents.  

• Lunch: STIBO will supervise the children during the lunch break. Children 

stay in their class bubble. All children, also the ‘kleuters’, should bring their 

own lunch.  

• Lunch boxes can stay in the children’s bag.  

  



 

*STIBO: 
 

• Entrance & exit: coloured gate in the Schoolstraat 

  

As general rules: we ventilate the classes regularly, we disinfect tables and material, 
we wear face masks, children are kept in their class bubble etc…  

 

Do you have a question or a worry? Don’t hesitate to get in touch with the school! 
 

09 228 60 71 (secretariaat Ester)  
toverberg@onderwijs.gent.be (Ester secretariaat)  
toverberg.dir@onderwijs.gent.be (Jacky directeur)  
toverberg.zorg@onderwijs.gent.be (Karen Zorgco.)  
toverberg.brug@onderwijs.gent.be (Nezhlya brugfiguur) 


